
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 

 

22nd November 2024 | Autumn 
Term 2024 

Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
I hope you are well. Please see the latest updates and news 
from this week at our school: 
 
Principal’s breakfast  
 
This week's Principal's Breakfast focused on the theme of Unity. 
The following students were recognised for their exemplary 
demonstration of unified characteristics such as teamwork, 
cooperation, and inclusivity. During the breakfast, engaging 
topics were discussed, and students had the chance to share 
what they feel is working well in school. They also had the 
opportunity to provide valuable suggestions for improvements. 
Well done to the following students: 
Y7 Cairo , Y8  Zaki , Y9 Kerrel, Y10 Shah , Y11  Suleaman, Y12 
Luana , Y13 Sivaindran 
  
 
Geography trip  
 
This week, our Year 11 students embarked on an exciting and 
part of their Geography GCSE coursework. This trip is a crucial 
component of their studies and will contribute significantly to 
their assessment. 
 
The students had the opportunity to engage in hands-on 
fieldwork, exploring the geographical features of the river and 
its surroundings. This practical experience not only enhanced 
their understanding of the subject but also brought the 
classroom lessons to life in a real-world setting. 
 
The trip was planned to ensure that students could make the 
most of this learning opportunity. They worked collaboratively, 
applying their theoretical knowledge to practical tasks, and 
gained insights that will be invaluable for their upcoming 
exams. It was a day filled with discovery, teamwork, and a 
deeper appreciation for the natural world.  
 
Golden Tickets  
 
Teachers are continuing to give out golden tickets for 
outstanding effort and persistent good work. Students are 
always pleased to receive these, and we gave out certificates in 
October to some of our top achievers. We will be giving out  

 
 
more certificates in November and December, with some prizes 
also. 
 
Homework Policy 
Our updated Homework Policy is now available online, here.  
 
Sports Fixtures 
 
Although our team did not secure a win this time, losing by a 
narrow margin, we are incredibly proud of their performance. 
EBA Sixth form vs Bolingbroke Academy: 0 – 1. 

Food Technology 

 

Every Thursday we have Food Tech lessons for year 7, 8 and 9 – 

where they have experienced the joys of cooking and baking, 

they have made beautiful oat cakes, couscous and some 

excellent fruit salads. 

 

Dates for the diary 

• Thursday 28th November – Sixth Form Parents’ 
Evening 4 – 7pm. 

• Friday 29th November – INSET day, closed for 
students. 

• Thursday 12th December – Year 11 Parents’ Evening 4 
– 7pm. 

Assessments 
 
Y12 & 13 assessments commence at the end of this term. 
 
Year 7 - 9 assessments are the week commencing 9th January 
2024. 
 
Teachers will provide students with guidance on content to 
revise.  
 
Kind regards  
 
Ms Dohel 
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